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MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Thomas A. Golden, Jr., City Manager 
 
FROM: Yovani Baez-Rose, Interim Assistant City Manager/DPD Director 
 
CC:  Steve Stowell, Historic Board Administrator & Monument Committee Chair 
 
SUBJECT: MOTION RESPONSE 6/14/22 – Councilor Mercier –Request City Manager 

Locate The Indian Maiden Statue Donated To The City By L.C. Howell By a 
Council Vote Dated February 9, 2021 Through A Revocable Trust, To Be Placed 
At The Corner Of Varnum Avenue And Pawtucket Boulevard And Schedule A 
Dedication 

 
The Indian Maiden sculpture has been in storage since being donated to the city as a process for 
locating the sculpture was completed. The locations identified for the sculpture were on land 
owned by the Commonwealth’s Department of Conservation and Recreation (DCR). The city 
entered into conversations with DCR regarding the sculpture and its potential placement on state 
land. Due to the sculpture’s depiction of a Native American woman, the state requested review 
by the state’s Commission on Indian Affairs.  
 
Discussion regarding the Indian Maiden sculpture occurred at the Commission’s August 
meeting. Meeting notes attached. Members of the Commission voiced their concerns regarding 
the sculpture being “stereotypical” and that it “does not identify or represent a Native person 
from this area.” Members of the Commission requested to see the sculpture in person, which 
DPD assisted in coordinating.  
 
A site visit occurred on September 12, 2022 for Commission members to view the sculpture in 
person. DPD staff also shared information regarding sculptor, Mico Kaufman, and several photos 
of the sculpture with Commission members that were unable to attend the site visit, including 
individuals from the Cowasuck Band of the Pennacook-Abenaki People, who are native to this 
land. Feedback from the photos provided, and the site visit were similar to comments raised 
during the commission meeting.  
 
It was noted during the site visit the submissive pose of the sculpture is not consistent with the 
Eastern Woodland matriarchal culture, and further reinforces “Indian Princess Maiden” 
mythology. Commission members do not recommend placement of the sculpture on any state 
lands, and expressed equal concerns for it being placed on any land owned by the City of Lowell. 
“The Administration is therefore not recommending that the statue be placed at this time.”  
 
YBR 

http://www.lowellma.gov/
dburgess
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